
THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

July 9, 1945 

My dear Mr. Carter: 

The President has asked me to thank 

you for your telegram of July fifth. He is 

very glad to know that you think so well of the 

appointment of Honorable J aines F. Byrnes as 

Secretary of state, and is indeed appreciative 

of your thoughtfulness in wiring. 

Very sincerely yours, 

~ r ~ 
Gu~TT 
Secretary to the President 

Honorable Amon G. Carter, 
Publisher, Star-Telegrain, 
Star-Telegram Building, 
Fort Worth, 
Texas . 


